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IIQ/LAS/Ofsted/Ofsted report April 22 
 
26th April 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I am delighted to announce that our recent Ofsted inspection at Holly Lodge has now been published, with 
the conclusion that our school continues to be a Good School. This is a reflection of the hard work, high 
standards, and resilience of our wonderful students and staff, and I am immensely proud of, and grateful 
to, both.  
 
Schools are reliant on the support and input that parents and carers give to their children at home too, so I 
would like to extend a personal thanks to you for your support for our school.  
To continue to be a Good School is always an achievement. To do so in the context of the last few years, 
with a global pandemic and all the additional pressures that schools have been under, is remarkable. The 
report noted that the school has:  
 
A pleasant and welcoming atmosphere. Pupils and staff are proud of their school. Leaders promote 
tolerance and community cohesion and make the most of the multicultural intake of the school. 
The school motto is ‘success for all’. Pupils study a wide range of subjects and take part in a variety of extra-
curricular activities. Teachers make sure that pupils develop their knowledge and skills across the 
curriculum. Leaders and staff are attentive to pupils’ wellbeing. They ensure that all pupils can progress and 
enjoy the full range of activities the school offers. 
 
It is fantastic to see our values of Ambition, Opportunity and Community reflected so well in what 
inspectors found. Of course we are always seeking to get even better at Holly Lodge, and are continuing on 
our journey as a school to further improve the education and experiences we bring to our students, and 
the role we play in our wider community. As always, I very much welcome your input and views, so if you 
have any questions, comments or suggestions, please do get in touch via info@holly-lodge.org  
 
Thank you again for your ongoing support, and I very much look forward to the next chapter of our journey 
at Holly Lodge. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 

Mr I Iqbal  
Headteacher 
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